
 
CITY OF HAMILTON 

 

M O T I O N 
 
 

 Public Works Committee:  March 18, 2019 

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR A. VANDERBEEK..…………..………………... 
 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR ………………….…………………………… 
 
Speed Limit Reduction on Highland Park Drive and Lynndale Drive (Ward 13)  
 
WHEREAS, in 2018 during construction on Governors Road residents of Highland 
Park Drive had many safety concerns due to increased traffic volumes and perceived 
speeding issues;  
 
WHEREAS, there are areas on Highland Park Drive that do not have sidewalks and 
pedestrians have to walk on the roadway to access St. Bernadette Catholic 
Elementary School; and,  
 
WHEREAS, Highland Park Drive and Lynndale Drive are planned to be reduced to 
40km/h as part of the Bill 65 “Safer School Zones” Act;  
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED:  
 
(a) That staff be directed to implement a 40km/h speed limit on Highland Park 

Drive between Bridlewood Drive and Lynndale Drive; 
 
(b) That staff be directed to implement a 40km/h speed limit on Lynndale Drive 

between Highland Park Drive and Creighton Drive;  
 
(c) That the by-law authorizing staff to implement a 40km/h speed limit on Highland 

Park Drive between Bridlewood Drive and Lynndale Drive and on Lynndale 
Drive between Highland Park Drive and Creighton Drive, attached hereto as 
Appendix “A”, be passed; and, 

 
(d) That funding for signage for the speed limit reductions, as outlined above, be 

taken from the Red Light Camera Fund at an upwards costs of $2,000. 
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